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November 4
th

 ,     2009 

 

 

The Village Council met with Beech, Burton, Murphy, Scott, Spain and Wilson present, 

 

The Fiscal Officer was excused from the meeting due to a death in the family   

 

Mayor Keeran called the meeting to order.     

 

  The minutes were read and the bills were presented and approved. 

 

 Under the Administrator:  Council was advised of the CDBG projects:  The concrete 

approaches on N. Sycamore St have been completed and the construction on the multi-

use path bridge is set to begin on Monday, Nov. 9
th

, 2009.  Several water and sewer 

accounts that have been uncollectible were presented and the Utility Clerk is requesting 

permission to make adjustments to remove them from our records.  Spain so moved, 

seconded by Murphy all members in favor.  The date of the December meeting is to be 

decided Council to contact the Administrator with a date and time – maybe the second 

week of December.  Leaf pick-up will continue through November 30
th

.  The annual 42
nd

 

dinner for LUC Planning Commission is to be held on November 19
th

. 

 

 Deputy Vernon gave the policing report for October. 

 

 Hearing of the Citizens:  Pat Bullock Brown addressed Council about starting an Art in 

the Park program beginning in the summer along with organizing a Blockwatch Program, 

Railroad Right of Way, CERT Program, the Mayor has requested more information 

regarding liability and signage.  Mrs. Brown mentioned the Altar Piece by former local 

resident, Francis Moore is to be restored, currently it is located at the Library. 

 

Susan Castle addressed Council regarding water & sewer billings on Multi Family Units 

requesting the apartments be grandfathered in under the old flat rate system at perhaps a 

higher flat rate.  She requested a large public records list of water & sewer billings and 

proof of payment over the last 2 ½ years along with copies of the minutes from 2004 

through 2009.  She also brought up talking to the company’s lawyers, to which Mayor 

Keeran explained that the discussion would have to end since potential litigation has been 

introduced. 

 

Dusty Beech asked if the traffic light could be set to flash after a certain hour of the 

evening. 

. 

With no other business, Mayor Keeran adjourned the meeting. 

 

 

 

________________________,Fiscal Officer    ____________________________,Mayor 

 

 

___________________________, Pro Tem 

Andy Yoder, Administrator 

 

 

 


